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CALENDAR 
 

Thursday 14 Feb 3.15 pm  Meet the Teacher 1/2H and 2B  
3.45pm  Meet the Teacher 5/6B and 5/6H 

Friday 15 Feb Welcome BBQ and Camp Out 

Tuesday 19 Feb 3.15 pm Meet the Teacher  3/4B 

Friday 22 Feb Central Wollongong District Swimming Carnival  

Monday 25 Feb Stage 3 Debating Excursion 

Thursday 7 March 7pm P&C Meeting 

Tuesday 19 March Harmony Day 

Wed-Mon 20-25 March Life Education 

Thurs-Fri 21-22  March Stage 3 Camp 

Thursday 28 March P&C Easter Mufti Day 

Thursday  4 April 7pm P&C Meeting 

Thursday 11 April P&C Easter Raffle 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

A Wonderful Start to the School Year 

We have enjoyed a very settled, calm and smooth start to the school year. It has been an absolute 

joy to see our children, happy, thriving and learning each day. It has been particularly lovely to have 

welcomed our new kindergarten children and their families to our school in the past fortnight.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Check out our STAR writers! 

 

Crown Street Chronicle 
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Student Leaders 2019 

Yesterday, we held our induction for our 2019 school leaders. What an exciting year it will be with 

such fine and responsible leaders at our school! Congratulations to our following students who were 

elected by their peers into these important leadership positions. 

 

Student Representative Council 

Captains: Jacob, Natalia, Campbell, Lily 

5/6B: Chanae, Emily 

5/6H: James, Josephine 

4/5H: Xavier, Travis 

3/4M: Ben, Talarah 

2B: Hunter, Myla 

1/2H: Isobel, Edward 

K/1C: Brandon, Phoebe 

 

Sporting Leaders 

Narara 

Captains: Ava, Ashton  

Vice captains: Caitlyn, Mohamd 

Booroo 

Captains: Ella , Jonah  

Vice Captains: Gabriella, Levi 

Dinewan:  

Captains: Xanthe, Ryan 

Vice Captains: Stella, Miles 

 

Welcome BBQ and Camp Out 

This Friday evening our P & C will be hosting a Welcome BBQ in our lower playground, followed by a 

camp out on our top oval.  This evening is a lovely way that we can welcome new families to our 

community and celebrate the start of a new school year. The BBQ will commence at 5pm. There will 

be a free sausage sizzle. Families are also asked to bring along a share plate (no nut products 

please). I hope many families can join us for this special evening. 

 

 

 

 



Respectful, Responsible and Safe Learners 
Principal: Michelle Barnes     Crown Street, West Wollongong 

Family Volunteers 

All family members who are volunteering at our school in 2019, including those parents/carers 

assisting our younger children with changing for swimming lessons, must complete the annual 

Working with Children Check through our office. This involves presenting 100 points of identification 

and signing a declaration. This check is a mandatory requirement of the Department of Education 

and must be completed each year. 

 

All volunteers must visit our office upon arrival at our school to sign-in and collect a visitor’s badge. 

 

We greatly appreciate the contributions of our family volunteers and I thank our entire community for 

your assistance in keeping our children happy, safe and healthy. 

 

Ethics Classes 

Our school is currently seeking to provide Ethics classes K-6 during the Scripture/Religious 

Education timeslot, as an option for those students currently attending non-Scripture classes. At this 

stage, we are only able to offer Ethics classes for our Stage 2 students. The Ethics curriculum is 

available for children from Kindergarten through to Year 6. Ethics classes are discussion based, 

covering a range of age-appropriate topics. Children learn to express their own views as well as to 

listen carefully to, and consider, the views of others.  Ethics classes are delivered by trained 

volunteers using approved lesson materials. Volunteers are parents/carers from the school 

community including: 

· Ethics teachers who deliver classes each week 

· An Ethics coordinator who recruits and supports volunteer teachers and liaises with the school to 

organise classes. 

 

Our school is currently seeking volunteers to fill these roles. If you are interested in volunteering as 

an Ethics teacher or Ethics coordinator for our school in 2019 or would like further information, please 

contact Mrs Nadine Farmer on 4229 2096 or in person in our office. 

 

Expertise in our Parent Body 

Our school is seeking expertise in our parent body that could be used to support educational 

programs at our school. If you have a particular skill, interest or passion that you would like to share 

please let our office know. 

 

Have a lovely fortnight. 

Kind regards, 

Michelle Barnes 
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OTHER NEWS 

 
 

School swimming carnival 

Congratulations to our students aged 8 years and over who participated in the school swimming 

carnival. There were 3 lap and 1 lap events, with guided swimming for beginnings. Students 

encouraged and happily cheered for each other in their sport houses: Booroo (Kangaroo), Dinewan 

(Emu) and Narara (Snake).   

Children who completed the 3 lap events have qualified to attend the trial carnival at the Western 

Suburbs Pool in Unanderra on Friday, 8 February.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Trial swimming carnival 

 

Congratulations to our students who participated in the trial swimming carnival at the Western 

Suburbs Pool in Unanderra on Friday, 8 February. Students swam in 50 metre, 100 metre and 

medley events. Thank you to all parents who supported our team and assisted with timekeeping – 

your help was greatly appreciated.  

Children who qualify will attend the district carnival at the Western Suburbs Pool in Unanderra on 

Friday, 22 February.  

Please contact Mrs Hickey if you have any questions. 
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School Band Update 

 

Welcome to another exciting year of music and band lessons!!  

 

Lessons will begin in the next 2-3 weeks, once dates are confirmed with our teachers from the 

Conservatorium of Music and after all Term 1 student fees have been paid.  Term 1 fees also include 

any instrument hire fees.  Students will be invoiced shortly, once the official dates have been settled. 

We are hoping for a Week 5 start so parents/carers please consider this when making your payments 

to the office.  

 

 I am looking forward to a great start to band this year! 

 

Miss Bormann  

Band Co-ordinator  
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Interrelate evening 

On Thursday 14 March our school will be holding two information sessions for families of children in 

Years 3-6. The sessions provide relationship education in an open, sensitive, non-discriminatory and 

non confrontational manner. Parents are invited to attend these sessions with their child. The two 

sessions are: 

1. Where did I come from? at 6pm (for children in Years 3 - 4)  

2. Preparing for Puberty at 7:15pm  (for children in Years 3 - 6)  

Please see the attached flyer for further information. 

   

 

Got It! will be in Wollongong West PS during Term 2. 

 
 

Got It! is a school based early intervention program provided by specialist Child and Adolescent 

Mental Health teams in partnership with schools. 

 

During Term 2, The Got It! team will be running a 10 week program for children in Kindergarten to 

Year 2 (aged 5-8 years), and their parents, who may be experiencing problems with challenging and 

disruptive behaviour at home or at school. 

Got It! aims to provide support and practical help to children, their families, and school community in 

order to help children get the most out of the opportunities available to them.  

At the end of last year and the beginning of this year questionnaires were sent home to all parents 

regarding the Got It! Program. These questionnaires are due back at school by Friday this week. 

 

If you have any further questions please see Mrs Risi. 
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Book Club 

Our school is participating in Book Club again this year. Twice each term the Book Club catalogue 

will be sent home with a selection of books offered for all ages. You’ll find award-winning books and 

bestsellers, as well as old and new favourites. The books span a wide range of children’s reading 

levels and interests and are inexpensive. 

 

It is very easy to order through Book Club. The Book Club LOOP platform for parents allow  

you to pay by credit card. Your child’s order is submitted directly to school and the books are 

delivered to class. You can place your children’s order at scholastic.com.au/loop or by using the 

LOOP app, which can be downloaded from the APP Store or Google Play. Alternatively, you can 

send the order sheet along with the correct money into the office by the due date. 

 

I encourage you to order books for your children. There is  no better way to encourage reading than 

to allow children to choose the books they want to own and read. I am more than  happy to keep 

books a secret if you would like to order something for a present. Please just add a note to the order 

and I will contact you when the books arrive at school to pick them up. Your child will not know about 

the order. 

Book Club catalogues were given out last week. If your child did not receive one please see the 

office.  

 

Issue 1 orders due in by Friday 18 February. 

 

Please come and see me if you have any questions. 

Nadine Risi 

Book Club organiser 

 

Wollongong High School of the Performing Arts 

The audition application for entry into Wollongong High School of the Performing Arts is now 
available online only, on the WHSPA website. 

 Auditions will be held from Monday 25th March to Friday 12th April, the last 3 weeks of Term 1. 

Thank you 
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                                                        OFFICE NEWS 

 

Cash Payments 

Please ensure you have the correct money when making cash payments to the office. We are not 

permitted to carry large amounts of money and therefore are unable to provide change. We 

appreciate your efforts. 

 

Office Mail Box 

Please encourage your children to place all notes and money in the mailbox on the office door first 

thing in the morning. 

 

Labeling Children’s Property 

Please label all children’s items clearly, including clothing, lunch boxes, and drink bottles to help us 

return items to their owner if they are misplaced. 

 

Change of Clothes 

A change of clothing is recommended in school bags for all students. Falling in puddles and toileting 

accidents can happen from time to time. We are unable to provide a change of clothes to suit all 

sizes. Your attention to this is much appreciated. 

 

Impromptu Meeting 

Whilst we have an open door policy at our school and happily welcome parents and families to call in 

and visit, it is always best practice to phone us first if you are wishing to speak to or meet with any 

member of staff. 

 

‘Star Of The Week’ 

Our team in administration would like to acknowledge good manners, random acts of kindness and 

the display of our school values in the office space. Our ‘Star of the Week’ will have their photo 

displayed on the office front counter for the entire week, will be acknowledge in our Newsletter and 

will be given 3 WOW tickets to add to the WOW meter. Our first ‘Star of the Week’ will be announced  

at the school assembly each Monday. 
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This school is aware that some students have allergies. Please avoid the use of peanuts, peanut 

butter or other peanut products 
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